
 

 

We journeyed from Bendigo to the Marong 

Picnic ground to arrive early. We weren’t in the 

Humber but in our 1937 Plymouth as after the 

picnic was the RACV Federation Rally that we 

were participating in. 

A new condition to free entry to the picnic, you 

had to show a club newsletter from a club that 

was affiliated with the Federation or else pay a 

$20 entry fee. The cars moved smoothly into 

lines and, although the overall number of cars 

were down, I don’t think they were unhappy 

with the number and diversity of the cars 

there. 

There was no raffle this year but each car re-

ceived a lucky entry number and this was your 

raffle number. There were a large number of 

small prizes provided from the sponsors.  

It was a nice day, chilly to start, but sunny af-
ter lunch.  

Kathleen & Neil Hiho 
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